27 July 2000

The Entire Compliment of Officers & Men

609 Quartermaster Graves Registration Company 

Dear Friends,


At the present time I am researching and preparing a recommendation for the 609 QM GR CO to be designated a Distinguished Unit of the Quartermaster Regiment.   This recommendation must arrive in the office of the Quartermaster General at Fort, Lee, Virginia prior to 31 December 2000. 


If the recommendation is approved the awarded will be tendered in June 2001, at Fort Lee.


I need your help in order to put together an outstanding recommendation.  

In this connection, I am thinking of putting together a history of the 609, and hope you all agree.  The History would be a collection of items from each of you, such as clothing, letters, orders, photographs (please write on the back of these as to who and where), written personal experiences and anything else you may have.  

The Veterans Administration stated that WW II and Korean Veterans are passing away at the rate of 1500 each day.  With this in mind please listen to my plea and take action now.  It has been proven that when a veteran passes on, his next of kin go through his things and actually throw away 80 to 95% of his belongs.  This means that historical data and museum artifacts are being discarded by the tons each day.  The younger generations have their own life and keepsakes and, WWII and Korea is hardly a page in their memory.  However, it is treasure to a historian.


At the present time the unit is not credited with receiving the Meritorious Unit Citation, which was awarded by General Patton’s Third Army Headquarters.  I am trying to chase this down, but it is not easy.  If anyone has a copy of the order please send me a good copy, or the original.


Gathering these items together, cataloging them and getting them to the Research Library at the Quartermaster Museum at Fort Lee is going to be a large task.  However, it should be done.  Remember the 609th was the only QM GR CO that served in both the ETO and South West Pacific Theaters of Operations during WW II and, in fact, that included some of the Officers and Men of the original activation compliment.


I know I will be busy when these packages start arriving at my house, but I will be ready and willing to accept them.  So clean out your closets, drawers and trunks and send me what you find, NOW.

Sincerely yours

Bud

CD Butte,  221 Shore Drive,  Riviera Beach, FL 33404-2420  Tel & Fax: 561-863-1531,  

email: cdbvlb@aol.com
PS, sorry I will not be with you in October, prior commitment.

